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Minutes of a LM?HF@ meeting of the Finance & Legal Committee held via Zoom meeting, on 
Wednesday, February 16, 2022 at 10:00 a.m. 
 
Present: 
Donna Sargent, Chairperson 
Ken Hamaguchi, Vice-Chairperson 
Norman Goldstein, Trustee Member 
Cindy Wang, Secretary Treasurer 
Maria Fu, Assistant Secretary Treasurer 
Laura Buchanan, Executive Director, Human Resources 
Frank Geyer, Executive Director, Facilities Services 
Liz Baverstock, President, Richmond Teachers’ Association 
Tim McCracken, 1st Vice President, Richmond Teachers’ Association 
Ian Hillman, President, Canadian Union of Public Employees 716* 
Mike Murray, President, Richmond Association of School Administrators 
Roger Corbin, Richmond Management and Professional Staff 
Dionne McFie, Past President, Richmond District Parents Association 
Joyce Coronel, Executive Assistant (Recording Secretary) 
 
*Present for a portion of the meeting 
 
The Chairperson called the meeting to order at 10:01 am. 
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The agenda was adopted as circulated. 
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The minutes of the January 19, 2022 public meeting was approved as circulated.  
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The Executive Director, Human Resources provided some updated information on her 
report which showed the current employee absence trend across the District. She noted 
the overall decline in employee absences and TTOC shortage in January and February. 
 

The President, Richmond Teachers’ Association commented on the effectiveness of 
COVID safety measures and expressed their appreciation to the District for providing N95 
masks, rapid test kits and air purifiers in the classrooms. 
 
The Chairperson thanked stakeholders and staff for working together to keep schools 
safe. 

 



 


